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To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Friends School 
 
I feel very strongly that no more houses should be built until we have a third fully staffed doctors’ 
surgery, an NHS dentist and a great many new school places both at primary and secondary level.  It 
is wrong that children should have to be bussed elsewhere.Promises by house builders is not 
enough, these facilities should be there first. 
It is a great shame that Friends School was not used as a school. 
Even if each proposed house or flat only has one car, that is about 150 cars coming to the already 
busy crossroads where Mount Pleasant Road  and Borough Lane , the route for many lorries and 
cars, crosses Debden Road. 
Miss Margaret Brinkworth 
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